Club 200: This week's £60 winner is Mark Guidi. Please collect your cheque from Fr Rafal. The current loan stands at £280,449.34.

Laser Projectors: We have finally installed two laser projectors and screens which will be used during Mass and services for hymns, readings, mass responses etc, therefore, there will no longer be any need for hymn books or mass leaflets. We will consider the need for two more additional projectors for the other side of the church next year. The order of service for funeral Masses or special occasion Masses will also be shown. Families who wish to have the Order of Service displayed on the screen should send Fr Rafal an electronic version of the Order of Service. A laser projector has also been installed in our Parish Hall, and we think it would be especially useful for the Children's Liturgy. The projectors are connected to the internet and the sound systems in both buildings.

Please pray for our sick and housebound and for those who care for them:

The Diocesan Office has advised parishes that with the introduction of new Data Protection laws on 25 May 2018 it is no longer permissible to publish the names of the sick on the online version of parish bulletins.

It is still permissible to do so on the print version.

Anniversaries: Peter McAinsh, Catherine Kirk, Elizabeth and William Kirk, Meg and Bill McGuigan, Hugh and Annie McKinney, Tony Rooney, James McCabe.

Recently Dead: Teresa Maxwell, Michael O'Sullivan.

May their souls and the souls of all the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen.



St Bride's RC Church East Kilbride

Whitemoss Avenue, East Kilbride, G74 1NN

Telephone: (01355) 220005

Website: www.sbek.org Twitter @StBrideEK

Facebook @StBrideEK frrafal@rcdom.org.uk stbrideeastkilbride@rcdom.org.uk

bulletin@sbek.org

Administrator: Father Rafal Sobieszuk

Deacon: Rev. Michael Ross

Hall Bookings: Daniel Martin: hall@sbek.org; Tel. 07484 652760

Sunday 19 September 2021 25th Sunday – Year B



Masses

Monday to Saturday 10.00 am Saturday 6.00 pm Vigil Mass Sunday 9.30 am, 11.30 am and 6.00 pm. Holy Hour:

Thursday evening 7.00 to 8.00 pm

Confessions - On request

Feast Days: Monday 20 September: St Andrew Kim Tae-Gon and Paul Chong Ha-Sang and Companions: Tuesday 21 September: St Matthew; Thursday 16 September: St Pius of Pietrelcina.

Ecumenical Call to Pray for the 80th consecutive week, 15 Christian Churches and Organisations invite you to join in the Weekly Ecumenical Call to Prayer at 7.00 pm on Sunday 19 September 2021 https://www.churchofscotland.org.uk/news-and-events/news/2021/articles/sunday-prayers-continue-in-response-to-the-covid-19-pandemic

Sunday Bus: The community bus that formerly brought some of our older parishioners to 11.30 mass on Sundays will be resuming that service soon .Some seats are now available on the bus . If you wish to have a seat , please give your contact details to Father Rafal, SSVP conference members, or phone Helen Biggins 01355 229841

Collection: Offerings can be made by bank transfer, the details of which are as follows: St Brides, Sort Code: 82-62-24, Account Number: 40500017. There is a basket for the Sunday collection near the confessionals. Thank you for any support and generosity during the pandemic. During the period between 23 August and 6 September cash donations amounted £1,473.26, of which £1,048.80 was gift aided.

SSVP: During the pandemic you may wish to make any donations to St Bride's SSVP via bank transfer. Details: Bank: Clydesdale Bank, E.K. Town Centre; Account Name: SSVP MW 05015; Account Number: 20538417; Sort Code: 82 62 24.

Hall Keeping: We are still needing volunteers to help with hall keeping duties. If you can help, please speak to Fr Rafal or our hall keeper, Daniel Martin.

Eucharistic Ministers can now resume their ministry. However, they are allowed to visit only one household a day. Please, speak to Fr Rafal, if you want to resume as a Eucharistic Minister, or if you want the Holy Communion to be brought to you.

Altar Servers can now resume their ministry. Both adult and young altar servers are allowed to serve at mass, but they have the wear face masks all the time, except the time when receiving the Holy Communion.

Kilbryde Hospice Kiltwalk: John Carroll is going to take part in the 16.5 mile Kiltwalk, on Sunday 26 September to raise funds for Kilbryde Hospice. All money he raises will be topped up by the Kiltwalk by 50%. Donations can be made to John's JustGiving page by going to: https://bit.ly/3D7oFum. Donating through JustGiving is simple, fast and totally secure. Once you donate, the money gets sent directly to The Kiltwalk. It's the most efficient way to give - saving time and cutting costs for the charity.

Right To Life UK are currently hiring for a number of positions across media, public affairs, digital and operations. In particular, they are looking to urgently fill positions in their Public Affairs team, to ensure that they have the right team in place ahead of their opposition making further attempts to introduce radical changes to abortion and assisted suicide legislation. They are looking for highly-skilled, hard-working, professional individuals to join them. If this is of interest to you or if you know of anyone that would be suitable for one of the positions, please visit the link below to view the roles they are looking to hire for and learn how to apply. www.righttolife.org.uk/jobs/

Parish Greek Family Afternoon: This Sunday 19 September at 12.30 pm we are holding a family afternoon in the Parish Centre. Many Greek/Mediterrean dishes will be prepared by our chefs Helen. You can choose whatever you wish from the varied menu. All families welcome along with children and friends, and we especially invite our parish volunteers. Admission is free. For track and trace purposes we need your name, address, telephone number and number of people attending.

Deacon Michael: Deacon Michael is going to St Columbkille in Rutherglen. This is his last weekend in our Parish. We take this opportunity to thank Deacon Michael for all he did while in the Parish, and wish him well in his new appointment. Our parish lunch on 19 September will therefore be a 'Farewell' event. Everyone is most welcome to come along, however, you have to book your seat. The presentation of the parish's gift to Deacon Michael will be made soon, after counting the special collection last week.

Sister Sheila: Last Thursday we were able to watch the slide show dedicated to Sister Sheila Clancy. We will try doing our best to upload the slide show on our parish media, so everyone could watch it and find our more about Sister Shiela's ministry in St Bride's. Very many thanks to Kate Gingell for a lot of work spend on preparing the slide-show.

Baptismal Cogratulations to Lyndsey nee Baxter & Dominic McCormick whose children Lilly & Elliemae will be baptised in our church this Sunday